Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 14th April 2022 at 7.30pm followed by the ordinary Parish Council Meeting

Apologies

Mrs Godfrey, Mr Bevans, Mrs Simmonds Cllrs Harris and Laughton

Present

Chairman Mr Bust, Mr Paris, Mrs Herbert, Mr Subramanian, clerk Mr Rickett FO Mrs Rickett

Cllr Rainbow

2 members of the public

Minutes of he previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record

Matters arising from the previous meeting

None

Chairmans report

We are now back to face to face meetings, these are easier, though we have not achieved much more than on Teams

We have finished paying for the Village Hall

We have received CIL money (from the Shaws development), a rate rebate and £10,000 small business rebate

Now we are looking for things to put the money to

The precept has been kept at £4000 - 50% of what it originally was

Village Hall bookings are up, thanks given to Mr Bevans

Road and hedges problem have in the main been addressed

The drainage problems seem to be resolved on The Turnpike and Radley Road the culvert near Mr Shaws barns and Mr Dutton

There have been a number of planning applications and NSDC have seen eye to eye with us this year on most of them, particularly Evergreen Barn School Lane, there was a lot of objections received from members of the public and NSDC seem to have taken notice of these and the PC comments. Cllr Rainbow in formed the PC that it has gone to appeal

A new dog bin has been put on Gray Lane and is well used already

The Events Committee have put on another event, which has been much appreciated by the Village

Members of the public have been attending meetings and putting their thoughts and opinions forward

The Chairman thanked the clerk and FO, the Vice chairman and all parish Councillors

Open meeting

There was a request for further work to be carried out in the Village Hall

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 7.19pm and continued with the Parish Council meeting